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Stanifield Lane, Farington- Pedestrian Crossing  
Statement of Reasons 

 
 
For many years there has been strong local support to provide a safe crossing 
point for pedestrians on the busy Stanifield Lane in Farington. 
 
It is proposed to introduce a zebra crossing on Stanifield Lane, south west of its 
junction with Stevenson Avenue, linking the residential area to Farington Park 
and the local play area. 
 
The purpose of this proposal is to improve safety, support active travel and 
provide a convenient and accessible crossing point for pedestrians, cyclists and 
vulnerable users. 

 
 
REASONS UNDER Section 1 of the RTRA 
  

(a) for avoiding danger to persons or other traffic using the road or any 
other road or for preventing the likelihood of any such danger arising 

(c) for facilitating the passage on the road or any other road of any class 
of traffic (including pedestrians) 

(f) for preserving or improving the amenities of the area through which the 
road runs 
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